GRAPEVINE COMMITTEE MEETING
May 20, 2010
 

Attendees:  Jackie V., Chairman; Lisa W., Secretary; Margaret B., GVR for God Meeting; Greg P, GVR for Katy Big Book meeting; Jonathan P., GVR for District 40.

 

Opening:  Serenity Prayer and introductions.  

 

REPORTS:
 

Secretary's Report:  Past minutes reviewed and passed by acclamation.  

 

Treasurer's Report:  This is still basically petty cash.  The Mouth of the Brazos Conference will be the first chance to sell Grapevine books.  Treasurer's Report passed by acclamation.  

 

Correctional Facilities Committee Liaison:  Position open.  

 

ITEMS DISCUSSED:  

 

Halfway Houses:  Be prepared to tell the Committee by June 17th (the next meeting) which halfway house/treatment facilities wants Grapevines and posters.  Jackie will order six boxes of back issues this month.  At the July SETA (Saturday, July 10th, 4:30 p.m. at the Sheraton at Intercontinental Airport) Jackie will bring the back issues, subscription forms and posters.  The July meeting will be a workshop to get the back issues of the GV ready for distribution and to personalize posters for  those places that have requested them.  The posters will have three pockets in order to display Grapevine Audio postcards, Grapevine Magazine subscription forms and Grapevine Digital Archive postcards

 

Be sure to call the house manager when asking permission to bring back issues.  Greg will call Oxford House, Jonathan the Right Step, Sam the VA, Jackie will call the two 24-Hour Men's Center and Lisa will call The Last Chance Recovery Center and A Way Out Women's Center.  Aida House is already a definite yes.  

 

Events:

 

1.  Mouth of the Brazos at Lake Jackson.

2.  City Wide Group - Next meeting June 12.  Greg P. volunteered to assist Jackie on June 12th. 

3.  Aggieland Conference is August 6, 7 and 8.  

4.  HICYPAA - Jonathan committed to getting information from this conference - What would they like to see from the Grapevine?  What kind of books shall we bring?  

5.  TXSCYPAA - They will be in Houston.  At what hotel?  Jonathan will get information - Can they supply two tables?  We also need contact information.  

6.  SETA Assembly July 10th and 11th.
 

Sharing Session:  Margaret sold three subscriptions at $17 for 7 months.  

Greg had several members get subscriptions.  He announces the Grapevine at the end of the meeting and also suggests sponsors buy them for their sponsees.  

Jonathan's home group has a lending library.  He gives them his old issues and puts subscription forms in them.  This group also sells Grapevine books.  

 

NEXT MEETING:  We should have the new, mini-size, Grapevine handbooks.  We will review it at the next meeting, Thursday, June 17th.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa W., Secretary

